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Canada thanks South Africa for its presentation and welcomes the country’s strong determination to overcome historical disadvantages in particular efforts to address racism and hate speech, including through programs advancing social cohesion and through public consultations on draft legislation. 

Canada recommends that South Africa:

1. Strengthen measures to prevent violence against foreigners. These include comprehensive education and awareness programs regarding xenophobia and the rights of migrants, including refugees and asylum seekers, as well as programs that promote the inclusion of migrants. 

1. Reduce violence against women through awareness and mobilization campaigns to change social norms; significantly strengthen legal accountability in cases of violence against women; and improve national strategic planning to mobilize resources and improve coordination in combatting violence against women.

1. Improve the quality of basic education through programs to ensure teachers have adequate content knowledge and appropriate training, as well as by prioritizing the most disadvantaged schools in infrastructure and other improvement programs. 

Observations

Canada notes with concern reports of excessive use of force by law enforcement officials during peaceful demonstrations and public protests. Canada urges South Africa to ensure all law enforcement officials have adequate training in human rights and public order policing. 
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